
 

 
 

February 1, 2025 

Dear Parents and Community Members: 

We are pleased to present you with the Annual Education Report (AER), 
which provides key information on the 2023-24 educational progress for 
Brick Elementary School. The AER addresses the complex reporting 
information required by federal and state laws. The school's report 
contains information about student assessment, accountability, and 
teacher quality. If you have any questions about the AER, please contact 
Cassandra Coker at 734-484-7031 for assistance. 

The AER is available for you to review electronically by visiting the 
following link https://www.lincolnk12.org/downloads/aer_reports/2024-
25_aer-_brick.pdf or you may review a copy in the main office at your 
child's school. 

For the 2024-25 school year, schools were identified based on previous 
years' performance using definitions and labels as required in the Every 
Student Succeeds Act (ESSA). A Targeted Support and Improvement (TSI) 
school is one that had at least one underperforming student subgroup in 
2023-24. An Additional Targeted Support (ATS) school is one that had a 
student subgroup performing at the same level as the lowest 50/o of all 
schools in the state in 2021-22. A Comprehensive Support and 
Improvement (CSI) school is one whose performance was in the lowest 
50/o of all schools in the state, had a graduation rate at or below 670/o, or 
failed to exit ATS status in 2021-22. Some schools are not identified with 
any of these labels. In these cases, no label is given. Brick Elementary 
School did not receive a label. 

At Brick Elementary School, we are dedicated to helping students do their 
best in English Language Arts (ELA) and math. We use a special curriculum 
that is based on research to make sure all students have the skills they 
need to succeed in school. Our teachers are always learning new ways to 
help students who learn in different ways. We want every student to feel 
challenged, supported, and ready to succeed. Our goal Is to make sure 
every student has the chance to get a great education. 

 



 

 
 

The school is always working on ways to improve, like setting goals for 
ELA, Math, Equity, and Social-Emotional Learning. In the past year, Brick 
Elemntary's Parent Teacher Conferences showed that we held 890/o of 
possible conferences. What a great testament to teamwork and home to 
school partnership! If parents want to see the curriculum we use, they can 
find it on the district website or ask for a copy from the school. 

Students are placed into elementary buildings based on several factors 
which include space, demographics and the best fit for the student. 

As the Principal of Brick Elementary, it is both my duty and privilege to provide 
support to all of our students and staff in achieving our district goals. Our 
collaboration with community members and families is continuously 
expanding, and it is a highlight of the Lincoln Consolidated Schools experience. 

Sincerely, 

Cassandra Coker 

 


